
  
 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE FROM KALAMAZOO  
 

  
Greetings everyone, 

  
Just a brief message this month.  Mary Jo wants to get 
the newsletter out early.(so the members have two 
months of notice about the picnic that needs 
reservations! ~ MJ)  I am here in Michigan on tour with 
your fellow club members.  We saw an interesting air 
museum today with aircraft examples from the Wright 
brothers (a replica) through WWII, Korea, Viet Nam and 
the Space Age.  Tomorrow we visit the Gilmore, a 
complex of antique car museums. 
 
Wish you were here,  
 
Bob Stauffer  
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Visit us at http://clubs.hemmings.com/nhhac  

 



����������	���	����
������
��
 �
 

����������	
��
 

President: Bob Stauffer 
Vice President: Jan Smith 
Treasurer: Jack Swaney  724-625-1442 
Secretary: Antoinette Quinn 
 
Directors Clara Dresbach  Past President    Frank Pribanic  Term 2009 

Jennie Barker  Term 2010  Randy Fusco  Term 2011 
   Carol Vivaldi  Term 2012 
 

Appointive Positions 
Historian:  Ed Sipp 
Flea Market Chairman: Bill Sheerer 
Car Show Chairman: Joe Somerville 
Car Show Prog. Book Joe DiSalvo 
Newsletter Editor: Mary Jo Phillips 724-898-9661 
 

The North Hills Historic Auto Club was founded in August of 1971.  Meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. on the second  
Sunday of each month in the school cafeteria of St. Alphonsus Church located on Church Road (Rt. 19 & Rt. 910) in Wex-
ford, unless otherwise noted in the monthly newsletter. 
 
The newsletter is published monthly.  All articles for publication must be received no later than the 20th of each month to 
MJ Phillips 263 Forsythe Rd., Valencia, PA 16059 or nhhacnews@yahoo.com.  Any car or club-related news from the 
membership is greatly appreciated.  
  
An application for membership is located on the club website at   ����#$$�
������  ������� $������ �Application for  
membership and annual dues should be sent to Jack Swaney  P.O. Box 152  Mars, PA 16046-0152.   
Membership dues are $20.00 per year, payable by the first day of January.    
 
Any change of address or any roster changes should be submitted to Pat O’Neill, 4077 Branding Place, Allison Park, PA 
15101 or pjojlo@msn.com.  
  
Frank & Judy Pribanic are the chairpersons of our “Get Well and Condolences” committee for the members and their 
immediate families. Please notify them at 100 Cherrington Dr., Pittsburgh, PA 15237 or call 412-487-2094 or email at 
van2001@verizon.net 
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From the Editor: 
When sending information for the newsletter via email, kindly send information in plain text or 
as a word document. Refrain from using colored fonts and special effects such as bold fonts as 
it does not always transfer easily to the newsletter.    Thanks!  MJ 



 MINUTES OF THE NHHAC MEETING 
 

                           August 9, 2009    
 
The meeting was called to order by President Robert Stauffer.  
After the Pledge of Allegiance, it was noted that there were no additions and/or  
corrections to the Minutes of the July 12, 2009 meeting except for Mary Jo Phillip’s  
addition.  
 
Treasurer Jack Swaney presented the  Treasurer’s Report reflecting that the balance 
as of 8/9/09 is $7,777.41.  
 
Steve Bigelow, Kim and Paul Zbilut and Patricia S. and Philip P. Diemert were present 
for their first review.   
 
A sign up sheet was available for the September 13th  picnic meeting.  The deadline to 
sign up is September 1, 2009.  Call President Stauffer to RSVP if you did not sign up 
already.   
 
Loretta Fusco stated that the New Castle Cruise is from 10:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  Call 
her if you plan to start out at their home.   
 
Becky Stauffer informed the Club that the Shaler Homecoming Parade is scheduled for 
September 26, 2009.  Please be in the staging area at 9:30 a.m.  A sign-up sheet will 
be available at the picnic.    
 
Steve Illsley has asked that someone step up to plan the second lunch tour for  
September and the two Wednesdays in October.   
 
Shawn Fenk informed the club that a cruise will be held in the Southside benefitting 
Veronica’s Veil@ on September 12, 2009 from noon to 4:00 p.m. 
 
Mary Lou Swaney adjourned the meeting. 
 
Respectfully submitted,       
 
Antoinette S. Quinn 
Secretary 
 
 

  



Member Profile  
By: Joe Acker 

WARREN SMITH 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

    Warren is certainly no stranger to the old car hobby.  I met him shortly after I  
transferred to Pittsburgh in 1970 from the Midwest.  I had joined the Horseless Carriage Club 
in Oakmont where Warren was a member.  At the time, he was driving his 1917 Dodge Touring 
car and I owned a 1930 Model A Ford Pickup truck.  We both lived in the North Hills and  
became friends through our mutual interest in antique cars. Warren joined the NHHAC in 1985 
and has been an active member since. 
    During our nearly 40 year friendship, Warren has owned 14 antique cars and today has 
three left in his possession.  It took many years to realize that Warren didn’t hang on to an  
antique car very long.  He has told me many times that he does not get attached to these cars, 
as is evident by the number of cars that have come and gone. 
   The 1917 Dodge is a good example.  He had that car when I met him, sold it to a friend, 
and then several years later, bought it back from the same guy. Each time he owned the car; he 
did what he calls some cosmetic restoration, but then sold it again to a man in South Africa. 
   The Dodge was not his first antique car however.  His first car was a 1934 Ford Roadster 
which he only kept from 1946 to 1949. Back then it was just considered a used car and who 
would have ever suspected it would become one of the most sought after old Fords in the 
hobby today.   
   Next he bought a 1931 Model A Ford Roadster but this car left before it ever got  
restored.  His next car was the 1917 Dodge followed by a 1929 Model A Ford 4 Door Sedan 
which did get restored.  Then he had a 1929 Chevrolet 2 Door, a 1950 Ford Woody Station 
Wagon, a 1931 Model A Ford 2 Door Sedan, a 1931 Model A Coupe, a 1964 Mercury Comet 
Convertible, a 1955 Ford Thunderbird and a 1927 Buick Roadster which had a body off  
restoration and was one of the most 
beautiful cars he owned. This car also 
left the country as it was sold to man in 
Belgium.  All of the cars mentioned so 
far are gone. So I guess we can say, as I 
mentioned above, Warren does not get 
attached to any cars.  And when they go, 
there are no regrets!  

Jeanene and Warren Smith  
at the After-Christmas Party 2009 



 Today he still owns 3 cars, one of which is a completely restored 1957 Ford Thunder-
bird.  This car has however, broken all records for a keeper, as he has had it for 17 years.   
Perhaps this is a new trend for Warren.  No, I’ll take that back.  He just bought a 1936 Ford 2-
door sedan last November, did extensive mechanical and cosmetic repairs and upgrades, and 
now that car is for sale! 
   In July of this year, he bought another car, a 1934 Ford V8 Roadster!  That car is one 
many Ford aficionado’s would love to own, as it is a very desirable early Ford. That story is 
the reason why I am revisiting Warren in the member profile article. I am especially envious of 
my friend Warren, as this car is one I have wanted to own for more years than I can remember. 
   It is always interesting how one finds a rare car like this, and in Warren’s case, this story 
is somewhat unique.  Unlike me, Warren was not searching for the car of his dreams, a 34’ 
Roadster.  He has a good friend who found out about an elderly man in north central  
Pennsylvania who has a modest collection of mid thirties Ford cars. This friend after a long 
wait, patience and perseverance, managed to buy one of these cars from this man who really 
wasn’t eager to sell anything.  
   Warren accompanied his friend when he went to pick up this car, a 1932 Ford Roadster.  
While they were loading this car in a trailer, Warren took the opportunity to look at the sellers 
other cars.  Upon spotting the 34’ Ford Roadster, Warren asked if it might be for sale.  The 
owner would not make any commitment and that was the end of the discussion.  
   On the way back to Pittsburgh, Warren’s friend told him that this man did not trust  
people and it would be highly unlikely that he could ever buy this car!  
   Several months passed and Warren’s friend got a call from this man asking if he would 
be interested in the 34’ Roadster.  He said he was not interested, but suggested that this man 
consider selling it to Warren.  Talk about a good friend. He and Warren drove back to north 
eastern PA and Warren negotiated on the car.  Needless to say, this elderly gentleman was not 
really interested in selling the car to him, but Warren’s friend was able to make the connection 
and the purchase possible for Warren. Had Warren gone there alone and knocked on the man’s 
door, it is unlikely he would own this car today. 

   Now was this a lucky find or 
what! How many of us have had 
this kind of an opportunity fall into 
our hands.  Most of us Ford  
connoisseurs have not even owned 
one 34’ Roadster and now Warren 
can say he has owned two! 
(remember, he owned one in 1946) 
Warren also told me that this is the 
first old car he has purchased that 
does not need a partial or total  
restoration.              

���������	
����
����������������	
����
����������������	
����
����������������	
����
��������



 � �
�

CAR TRIVIA…….. 
 

1) What is generally considered to be the first "pony car"? 
A: Pontiac Firebird, B: Mercury Cougar, C: Ford Mustang, D: Chevrolet Camaro 
 
2) What was the first Japanese car to be produced in the United States? 
A: Honda Accord, B: Mazda Miata, C: Toyota Camry, D: Nissan Maxima 
 
3) What car sold more than one million units in 1965, setting a record that still 
stands today? 
A: Buick Wildcat, B: Pontiac GTO, C: Ford Thunderbird, D: Chevrolet Impala 
 
4) What three specialty convertibles did General Motors originally introduce in 
1953? 
A: Buick Skylark, Oldsmobile Fiesta & Cadillac Eldorado, B: Buick Roadmaster, 
Buick Riviera & Buick Super, C: Buick LeSabre, Oldsmobile StrayCat & Cadillac 
Fastback, D: Cadillac Fleetwood, Oldsmobile Omega & Ford Victoria 
 
5) What year was the Corvette first introduced? 
A: 1943, B: 1953, C: 1963, D: 1973 
 
6) What was the first car to be mass-produced? 
A: Model T, B: Model A, C: Packard, D: Duryea Motor Wagon 
 
7) What was the first car to come equipped with anti-lock brakes? 
A: Lincoln Continental Mark III, B: Shelby Cobra, C: BMW 1600, D: Jensen FF 
 
8) What was the first commercially available hybrid gasoline-electric car in the 
United States? 
A: Ford Escape Hybrid, B: Toyota Prius, C: Honda Insight, D: Saturn VUE 
 
9) What kind of car did Starsky and Hutch drive in the classic 
television series? 
A: Ford Bronco, B: Ford Thunderbird, C: Ford Gran Torino, D: 
Ford Ranger 
 
10) How much horse power did the first Porsche 911 have? 
A: 35 hp, B: 90 hp, C: 130 hp, D: 180 hp 
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 Need a name tag?  Just call: 
 

                Awards & More                    
5418 Route 8   

Gibsonia, Pa. 15044 
724-444-1040       Hours Monday—Friday 10-5 

 
A minimum order is not necessary.  

If you pick it up, the price for individual orders is $8.00 plus tax.   
If you want it sent to you the charge is $10.00.  

If ordering more than one they are $8.00 each plus tax and $2.00 for shipping.   
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And the winner 
is……………… 
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�MARK YOUR CALENDAR!  
 

SEPTEMBER 26 SHALER HOMECOMING PARADE  
 

Date:   September 26 
Time:   9:30 a.m. line-up 
Where:  Moorewood Drive next to St. Bonaventure’s  

parking lot on Mount Royal Blvd. Glenshaw 
Contact:  Carol Vivaldi 412-486-6009 or  

sign up at the September picnic  
 
 
 

OCTOBER 16 AND 17     FALL TOUR  
 

Destination: Caboose Motel, Titusville 
   15 rooms reserved for NHHAC  
                            Members and guaranteed by Frank 
Rate:   $89 per night 
Reservation:  Call the motel toll free  
                            1-800-827-0690 or  
 1-814-827-5730 and say you are with 

NHHAC 
Reservation:  Call Frank Pribanic after you make 

your reservation 412-487-2094 
 

The following is info on the excursion train trip on Saturday, 10/17.  The train leaves 
the Perry Street station at 11:00 AM.  For October tours they recommend that tickets 
be purchased in advance.  The phone number is (814) 676-1733.  Tickets are $17 
each for adults, and $15 for seniors (60+)..The round trip takes 3 hours.  
Their web site is at octrr.org. 
 
*As a motel guest, it is less expensive to order the tickets for the OCT railroad from 
the motel.  They will hold the tickets for the guest's arrival.  This  results in about a 
$4.00 savings per ticket. 
 
Alternative activities will be planned for those not wishing to take the train ride.  Details 
will be published in the September newsletter.  There will be a dinner at the Cross 
Creek Resort on Saturday evening. 
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September 13 
Starts at 1 p.m. with the meal scheduled for 3 p.m. 

Regular monthly meeting following dinner 
Chuck Glenz residence Leslie Road Valencia, PA 

 
Music by Jan Smith 

 
PAY CAREFUL ATTENTION TO THE FOLLOWING! 

 
If your last name begins with the letter A through J  

bring a dessert 
If your last name begins with the letter K through Z  

bring a side dish 
 

YOU MUST MAKE A RESERVATION TO ATTEND  
NO RESERVATION, NO SHOW 

 
Notify the Stauffers by September 1st     

412-486-7977 or  rlsjas@comcast.net 
 

A sign-up sheet will also be available at the August meeting. 
 

While some chairs will be provided,  
it’s a good idea to bring a 

chair. 
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North Hills Historic Auto Club 
C/O Pat O’Neill 
4077 Branding Place 
Allison Park, PA 15101-2963 
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